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Welcome to the Albert Park News!

A showcase of events and news across the whole school community.
We also have Konnective for day to day notifications, the Parent
Classroom Reps emails for class specific and general social and
fundrai sing news and y ou can i
activities via Seesaw! The website calendar is another way to keep
up to date with up -coming events.

School Vision Statement: If you are not receiving communications from any of these sources

We are a unique village community, please contact the office for help.
becoming life-long learners with
hiah expectations.

The Department of Education and Training directive to schools
regarding attendance has been implemented from the beginning of
term 2 at Albert Park Primary

At Albert Park Primary, the class attendance roll is marked at 9.00am
each morning. Music plays across the school for 3 minutes from 8.50am
to alert students that it is time to say goodbye to parents and enter the
classroom read y for instruction from 9.00am.
If your child is not in class when the roll is marked the teacher cannot go
back and amend the electronic roll but it can be amended at the office.
Parents should accompany late students into the school then fill in a slip
at the office to ensure that students who come late are marked correctly.
We understand that it can be worrying if you receive a text message to
say that your child is absent from school without a reason. Please discuss
this with your child so that he/she does not dawdle to class and miss the
KONNECTIVE: All parents wishing to receive marking of the roll.
notification of school events and alerts To avoid unnecessary messages to parents, a bsences/late arrivals cannot
UL LR Sl I L G be notified via the diary or verbally to the teacher b ut must be reported

the smartphone App. Remember to answer ) . ] )
yes to push notifications . via phone, school email or in person to the off ice.

Be Kind and Fair | Act Safely Respect Every( OneVoiceata Time & Keep Trying




The Albert Park News May 2018

Please refer to the Department of Education and Training
Statement of Valuesthat includes the following statement:

AS PARENTS, WE WILL:

A Model positive behaviour to our child.

A Ensure our child attends school on time, every day the school is open
for instruction.

A Take an interest in our chil dAs

Work with the school to achieve the best outcomes for our child.

A Communicate cons tructively with the school and use expected
processes and protocols when raising concerns.

A Support school staff to maintain a safe learning environment for all
students.

A Follow the school As iftherengrd camplaibts p r

A Treat all school leaders, staff, students, and other members of the
school community with respect.

tn

-

Further reference :
Fact Sheet for Parents/ Carers

STUDENT AWARDS

Albert Park Learner Awards
27 April

www.education.vic.gov.au/prc

Albert Park Learner Awards
18 May



http://albertparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/more-info/documents/doc_download/725-apps-statement-of-values-2018-det
http://albertparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/more-info/documents/doc_download/727-factsheetforparentsandcarers-docx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
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DATES TO REMEIBER

PREP 2019 ENROLMENTS
NOW OPEN

ENROLMENT
FORM

Proof of Birth z

Immunisation Certificate 2z

Albert Park Way Bands
27 April

Albert Park Way Bands
18 May

Congratulations Finneas
and Emma who received the

sportsmanship award. : ' 3

Congratulations z Green House
Winners of House Sports day

Congratulations to these students who
qualified for the next round in Cross
Country competition



http://www.albertparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/more-info/documents/doc_download/715-enrolment-form-2019-doc
http://www.albertparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/more-info/documents/doc_download/715-enrolment-form-2019-doc
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NEW LOOK STUDENT
REPORTS

- Student Report

Grades 3 N & 3l performance of the song and playing
instruments z8Gr andpa Grigg

June 2018

A : -
4A presented the amazing masks they made
in Art

Grade 1 and 2 spent
~ weeks looking carefully at
| cats, thinking about cat
character and working out

how it can be FOLLOW THISLINK FOR THE FULL

' communicated thr_ough _ LETTER TO PARENTS
their artwork. Using their

favourite drawing, the
students made these
| vibrant artworks by

layering and blending
chalk pastel. There are
city cats, street lurking
cats, cats enjoying the
sun, cats curled on beds
and cats with intense
stares. Grade 2J displayed
their cool cats at
assembly.



http://albertparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/more-info/documents/doc_download/736-new-report-format-2018
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PERSONAL PROPERTY,
POLICY

Mot her As Day St al

The first of the two events for Mot |
Stall coordinated by Inge and Jolijn on Thursday 10 May. As always these
two wonderful women chose beautiful gifts for the children to give to their
mums/grandmothers/special women  in their lives. There were also some
special items by the Made in Albert Park group. We hope you enjoyed
your Mot herAs Day surprise!

A big thanks from the MotherAs Day
9 all the fabulous munhelpers
1 one dad helper: Johnno
T aSt w2O0KFT2NRQa GSIFY 2F al RS
skills into handmade gifts
1 Chelsea of Spoilt for her jewellery donations

Thank you!

Inge and Jolijn

Mot her AsnchDay

The second Mother As Day event this
Lunch held at Greenfields Albert Park. Nat and Bec did a wonderful job of
organizing this special event again this year!
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Grade 6 StudentsA War Me mo

While we were at the War Memorial in Canberra for grade 6 camp earlier this year, one group of lucky students
were asked to write a message on a cross that would be used for ~ Anzac Day services. The crosses were to be
placed on the graves of Australian Sol diers who died abroad. They were part of the Memorial's four year
programme to mark the 100th anniversary of the First World War.

On Wednesday, 23/5/18, we received an email from a person who received three of our crosses and placed them
on her Grandfath er As grave i n Kanchanaburi, Thail and.

What an amazing experience for our students and such a thoughtful gesture from Helen Candida.

To whoever reads this email. | know there are rules regarding privacy with children, so | am
asking if you could just r ead this email to Melanie McLennan it would be greatly appreciated.

Dear Melanie,

| thought | would write an email to you to let you know what country your Cross ended up in and how much |
appreciated your thoughtful wording.

My name is Helen and my family (my brother David, sister Anne and mother Margaret and our partners)
were in Kanchanaburi Thailand for Anzac day 2018.

We had been to the Dawn Service at Hell Fire Pass (you may have seen a small coverage on TV) followed by a
Commemorative Service at Kanchanaburi War Cemetery. At the Cemetery, we were met by an Australian
soldier handing out the Crosses and | chose yours.

We were in Kanchanaburi because my Gr anfdMordtWaremd wa s
eventually died there.

My Grandfathers name was Eric James Lusher and he was 34 years old, married with one child (my mother)
when he went to war.

My family thought it was a lovely gesture in providing the cross for ceremony and | have attached a photo for
you.

Kind regards,
Helen Candida




